MEMORANDUM

TO:

Joan Anderson

FROM:
Charles E. Lewis

DATE:
November 29, 2002
SUBJECT:
Journal #4

What did you do this month?

Week 11: Spoke at the Voter Participation Assembly for 18 year-olds and Government Classes. Taught “Good Emperors” subunit in World History. Substituted Thursday for Mr. Wiley’s American History Class during 1st Block. (Note: Mr. Shaefer nominally supervised me.) Began Great Depression Unit in American History.

Week 12: Began Crime Unit in Criminal Justice. Began Middle Ages Unit in World History. Continued Great Depression Unit in American History. Filled in where needed because of the mad shuffle to prepare for the State Football Championships. Note, the state playoffs sent the entire school into a hyper state. Curriculum was sacrificed and frenetic participation was promoted. Like Mrs. Effland said, “In ten years will anyone remember what was covered in History, or will they remember going to State?”

Week 13: Taught Crime Unit in Criminal Justice. Taught Middle Ages Unit in World History. Taught Great Depression Unit in American History. Completed Praxis Exam in Iowa City.
Week 14: Taught Crime Unit in Criminal Justice. Taught Middle Ages Unit in World History. Finished testing Depression Unit and prepared portions of WWII Unit in American History.

Based on what you have seen during the past few months, what are your feelings regarding inclusion? In our classroom, inclusion works. However, I must submit that Mrs. Effland fulfills the roles of both Social Studies Instructor and Resource Instructor. For many reasons—three instructors in the classroom at the same time, an equitable agreement between instructors which switched responsibilities—neither person assigned as the Resource Instructor regularly interacts with our Resourced students. In one class, one instructor regularly interacts with one student. However, this is not the model by which this classroom should operate. Were the district to determine that this one student required an individual aid, he would have one. The salary for the Resource Instructor is derived from the additional .7 per SPED student from the Federal Government. The mandate is for the Resource Instructor to work collectively with all Resource students. And, I haven’t seen this happen. Were I the Social Studies instructor, I would conference with the Resource Instructors, enumerating our individual responsibilities through a fair division of labor. This is not necessarily true, but I feel as if Mrs. Effland is doing everyone’s job while the other instructors are collecting a paycheck.
Based on what you have seen during the past few months, what role should technology play in teaching? Technology is nice. I would have been comfortable using some form of technology; however, this would have required rearranging Mrs. Effland’s classroom and wading into the melee in search of the necessary hardware. Many of the instructors in the Social Studies Department rely heavily on prepared PowerPoint presentations. However, there are no permanently affixed devices for projection of computer generated presentations. If you want to see an instructor have a “hissy-fit,” watch he/she scramble to find an “Optima” device to replace the one they have been hording for the entire semester after the real owner has had the audacity to take it back.
If you were offered a full-time teaching contract in your current building, would you accept the contract? Yes, of course.

Why or why not? Everything considered, I can work with anyone, anywhere. This is a trait which comes from my military experience. And, I need a job so I can pay my mortgage and buy food.
What is your current impression of your cooperating teacher? Exceptional.
Why do you have this impression? Anyone wishing to find out why simply needs to observe Mrs. Effland in action. She incorporates effective strategies and management principles seamlessly in all situations. 
Is there anything we need to discuss? Do you know anyone who would like to hire me?
